
Danbury High School
43 Clapboard Ridge Road

Danbury, CT 06810
(203) 948-9534

To whom it may concern, March 8, 2023

It gives me great pleasure to be writing this recommendation for Vionnet Lau whom I
have known as an athlete in the soccer program at Danbury High School for the past two
years. In her sophomore year Vionnet played at the varsity level starting 3 games at
outside back. Vionnet also received a decent amount of game minutes at defensive center
mid when needed.

Before I go into Vionnet’s strengths as a player, I want to mention that we play in the
strongest and deepest soccer conference in the state, the FCIAC and largest division,
Class LL. As a player in our league Vionnet had her work cut out for her, often having to
compete and defend against many future collegiate players (committed to a variety of D1,
D2 and D3 schools).

Vionnet is an incredibly driven, committed and coachable player who has made a lasting
impression on our coaching staff. She works incredibly hard in practice, pays attention to
detail and challenges herself to get better each and every day. One of the things that
impressed me most about Vionnet is her commitment to work on her individual skills
outside of practice. She was often seen before practice or staying late after practice. Her
passion for the game of soccer, desire for self improvement and positive and uplifting
attitude was always on display.

After having coached Vionnet for the past two seasons, I am confident that she will
continue to be successful in pursuing her dreams, on the athletic field and within the
career path she chooses. It has been a true pleasure watching Vionnet grow and mature
into a wonderful young adult. If you would like further elaboration please feel free to
contact me at the above number or email me at halasj@danbury.k12.ct.us.

Sincerely yours,

Jessica Halas
Head Coach, Varsity Girls Soccer Coach
Department of Physical Education


